WINTER 2019

# **FAMILY NEWSLETTER**

# **Greenview Long Term Care Celebrates One Year of Services to Seniors**





During this year in my new home at Greenview, I am extremely satisfied. The environment is clean and comfortable. The menu suits us well (Mrs. Wong)

Everybody here cares for us extremely well (Mdm.Tong)

Admitting our first resident on November 7, 2018, Greenview Long Term Care already has a full house in about 3 months. Today it is home to 80 seniors, with another 20-30 seniors waiting to join this community. We thank all families for your patience, encouragement and sharing the excitement during this first year in the new home. Celebration also goes to our very dedicated teams of staff who have gone through highs and lows in supporting our seniors in the new environment.

## Wing Kei Village

#### **Embraced by Community and Unanimously Approved by City Council**

September 9, 2019 is another day of celebration for Wing Kei, when Calgary City Council unanimously approved the land use Bylaw amendment of the "Wing Kei Village", and members of Highland Park Community Association spoke highly in support of our project. Being part of the Wing Kei family, we thank you for all the encouragement in our pursue of the dream of the "Wing Kei Village". Stay tuned as we continue to share information of the Village development, and our needs in fund development.



#### **Nothing Is Impossible**

#### A Sold Out Event on October 5 to Celebrate the Wing Kei Community



With angelic voices from the Wing Kei Praise Team and Calgary Chinese Oratorio Society, colorful fan dances from our residents, and majestic orchestra music from Centre Street Church Chamber Choir and Orchestra, it was an evening of joy and celebration. Participants were also moved by the sharing from families, and feel very engaged with updates of Wing Kei Village while enjoying the evening at the future Village site.

## Winter Menu Starts November 18, 2019

Wow, What is "鬼馬蒸蛋 Witty Steamed Egg"? .... I was told it is actually 'Steamed Egg with Chinese Donut". Some residents told me that this is a dish that brings back lots of memories.

Every year we have a summer menu and winter menu. Thanks to recommendations from residents/families, and also creative ideas brought forward by cooks, we have worked closely with our Registered dietitian to consolidate the new winter menu and are glad to include 9 new dishes. We look forward to your feedback.

#### **New System for Lost & Found Laundry Articles**

We hear you, you like to have easier access to the lost & found items! We have introduced a system and please check with nursing staff to arrange access to the lost & found articles on your unit.